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October 19, 2000

Michael Winkler

A & R Employees Union

705 North Mountain Road, #A-211

Newington, CT 06111

Dear Mr. Winkler:

This is in response to the question that you raised yesterday regarding the waiver on the accrued leave form for the June 30, 1998 leave balances.

The waiver is intended to preclude an employee from receiving the additional leave benefits and then claiming that the calculation was incorrect or that they had some other right or entitlement.  We certainly did not think that the A&R Union would come to the conclusion that the waiver would have some impact upon a threatened but not filed lawsuit regarding work schedules changes that were effective in 1995, 1996 and 1997.  As I indicated yesterday, I needed an opportunity to consider your interpretation regarding the waiver language and the mechanics of any calculations that might possibly occur at some time in the future.  Threatening a prohibited practice complaint and advising employees to be insubordinate or to challenge agency managers were unwarranted and clearly premature reactions when we had not yet responded to your question.  

Certainly, if any such lawsuit is ever filed and a final ruling is issued in the favor of the employees, the State would comply with that ruling.  And if that ruling involved adjustments to leave balances prior to the July 1, 1998 schedule change, then those amounts would be subject to the July 1, 1998 adjustment under the same conditions specified in the OLR General Notice.









Sincerely,









Ellen M. Carter

CC:
Barry Scheinberg 


Linda Yelmini

Sent via fax (one page)  

(emc.a&r00.2)


